
 

 

Oakfield PTO Agenda  
March 1, 2021 

● Meeting called to order​ at 7:00 pm.  In attendance were Amy Steinke, Corey Rickert , 
Jen Harrison, Katy Flury , Koreen Larson , Laura Bohlmann, Stacy Krueger, Jessie 
Liegl, Kelly Drazkowski, Becky Doyle.  

● Treasurer’s Report 

Receipts:                                                  Disbursements: 

 
 

● Oakfield Spirit Wear  
Spirit wear is available year-round online at Squadlocker.com.  
Search for “Oakfield Oaks PTO”.  Orders are shipped directly to you.  
 
 

Date Amount From Whom  Check 
Number 

To Whom Amount 

1-13-21 $50.00 
Donation for Guth 
Awards 

 
3283 

Amy Steinke  
WOF pictures $11.52 

    3284 Katie Weber-Room parent $50.00 

    3285 Amy Feyen-Room parent $10.00 

    
3286 

Justice Kaufman-Room 
parent $10.00 

    3287 Kari Pattee-Room parent $10.00 

    
3288 

Vanessa Arellano-Room 
parent $10.00 

    3289 Cindy Mielke $20.00 

    3290 Jeni Mali-Room parent $10.00 

    3291 Neptune’s Window 169.97 

       

 

 Checkbook Balance $7,692.47 

Scrip Balance $111.90   

              Classroom Support Balance $1,572.05   



● Scrip Update  
We are looking for a volunteer to do some local pickups of scrip orders.  Please let 
Sarah Laning know if you can help, or contact Amy Steinke at the elementary school. 
 

 
● Boy Scout Report​ - no update 

 
 

● Fruit Sale Update  
We did about $20,000 in sales which is about an $8,000 profit. This is similar profit to 
previous years.  
 

o Pick up will be ​March 12​ from 4:00 - 7:00pm.  Families will be getting an email 
this week to sign up for a trunk pick-up time.  (similar to what we did for the 
Guth’s sale)  

o If you are interested in helping sort fruit during the day on the 12th, please 
contact Amy Steinke for more information and to be added to the volunteer list.  

o We need people to help unload the truck at 9:00 a.m. ​on the 12th​.​  Please 
consider helping if you are available.  Thanks! 

o Thank you to all students who sold fruit this year.  The list of winners will be sent 
home soon, so be on the lookout!  Prizes will come home with students at 
pick-up.  

 
 

● Pie in the Eye  
The “Pie in the Eye” assembly will be held outside this year due to COVID, and will 
most likely be held during the end of May/beginning of June.  We will have more details 
as it gets closer.  
 

 
● School Supply Kits  

We will be selling school supply kits again for next year.  Orders need to be placed by 
June 18 if you are interested in purchasing one.  More information will come home 
closer to the end of the school year.  Kits are available for Elementary and Middle 
School students.  Please contact Amy Steinke  with any questions.  
 

 
● All Star Game  

Since football season is in Spring this year, we won’t know if any Oakfield players will 
be nominated for the All Star Game until May.  Coach Rickert expects probably 2 or 3 
players will be selected.  This event raises money for Children’s Hospital.  In the past 
we have donated $125.00 per player.  Katy Flury made a motion to donate $125.00 per 
player for anyone who is nominated for this year’s All Star Game.   Becky Doyle 
seconded the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.  

 
 
 



● Staff Appreciation  
Staff Appreciation usually takes place in the first week of May.  We will form a 
committee to look at what would be Covid approved.  Please reach out to 
Amy Steinke  if you are interested in helping plan this event.  

 
 

● Principal’s Report 
o Early Dismissal on Friday, March 5 at 1:15 p.m.​  Please note that this is a 

change in schedule.  This early dismissal is scheduled so that staff are able to 
get their Covid vaccines.  We appreciate your flexibility.  

o Dr. Dalzin is retiring at the end of the school year, so we are currently 
interviewing candidates for that position.  There are 3 finalists who were 
interviewed today.  A decision will be made in the near future.  

o 2nd Trimester ends on Wednesday.  
o We will be having Hawaiian Day on Thursday along with a special surprise for 

students!  
o Report Cards will go home March 15. 
o Youth Art Month Celebration will be March 15 - Dress Like an Artist Day.  
o ASTOP presentations will be March 15 & 16.  
o Wednesday, March 17 - Wear green for St. Patrick’s Day.  
o Down Syndrome Awareness day is Friday, March 19.  Wear blue & yellow.  
o Spring Break will be March 22-26. 
o Early Dismissal will also be held on Thursday, April 1 due to the second round of 

vaccinations for staff.  
o The Forward Exam will be happening in April.  It is slightly condensed this year 

due to COVID.  Please let your child’s teacher know of any appointments or 
vacation plans. 

o Please make sure students arrive at school by 8:00 am.  We had previously 
extended the drop off time to 8:10 to accommodate staggered arrival times, but 
we are now phasing that out.  Thank you!  

o The art room and music rooms will also be opened next Monday.  The teachers 
and students are excited to be able to utilize these areas, with safety protocols 
and social distancing in place.  

o Summer School will be happening this summer.  See the monthly memo for more 
information.  

o Thank you for continuing to monitor your child’s health and staying in contact with 
Nurse Katie and the office with any questions or concerns.  It’s been a 
challenging year to say the least, but we are proud that we have been able to 
keep our school open.  Thank you for your patience and support.  

 
 

● Any other business?  
o At this time we do not have a date set for another meeting this school year.  If we 

decide another meeting is necessary, we will let you know.  Thanks for 
supporting the PTO!! 

 
 

● Meeting Adjourned at 7:39 pm.   


